


            
College of San Mateo Budget Planning Committee (BPC)
Meeting Summary
October 18, 2010
1:00 – 3:00 pm
B5-339
Members Present:
Susan Estes
Maggie Ko
Chaika, Kathy
Rick Ambrose, Chair
Jennifer Hughes
Arlene Fajardo
Henry Villareal
Student Representative: 
Vania Clarissa 

Action on Agenda: Agenda was approved as presented

Action on Meeting Summary: September 20, 2010 meeting summary was approved with one minor change, removal of the word “adjunct” on page 3.

Measure G Framework – Susan Estes on behalf of Mike Claire
Susan presented an overview for the measure G spending framework. Recommendation was given to establish the following spending framework:

1. Balance current budget and maintain our current reserve.
2. Expand offerings in well-documented high-demand areas.
3. Must maintain an overall Load of 570.
4. Maintain adequate staffing for student services functions (faculty and staff) and continue to make innovative changes to our student services model.
5. Backfill deep cuts to classified staffing areas – new needs and critical areas only.
6. Address unmet equipment or supply needs, critical areas only after exhausting all other funding sources.

Need to achieve long-term goals such as use measure G as operational “bridge funding” to maintain adequate course offerings and services. Use Measure G to provide Fund 1 room for expansion in strategic, high priority areas as identified and prioritized by the IPC. Agreement was reached with the spending framework for measure G funds.



F/T Faculty Hire recommendation 2011-2012 – Rick Ambrose
Based on current program reviews, there are about 20 requests for faculty hires. The future state budgets are still uncertain, therefore these hires can’t all be done at once. The college is still moving forward with 4 faculty hires at this time. Our current budget situation will continue to be monitored, and recommendations will be brought back to the BPC for additional faculty hires as needed. There is a possibility there will be more than just 4 faculty hires.


Budget Review of 2009-2010 actual expenditures – Rick Ambrose 
Maggie Ko presented a spreadsheet of our 2009-2010 actual expenditure report. It was a detailed report that reflected our allocation from the district, our ending balance from 2008-2009, mid-year adjustments given from the district, amount owed from Skyline ARRA funds and misc income, which gave us a total revenue amount, less our actual expenditures. This gives us our current reserve, which was about 2 million dollars for 2010-2011. These figures are only general fund monies, and does not include fund 3, external funds.

Information items – IPC update, Suggestion Box, etc
The IPC is continuing to review all plans, and continuing to prioritize action steps. PRIE has completed the mid-year accreditation report that was due in October, and is now working on gathering all the program review data that is needed by December 1. Technology needs are still a concern. Discussions are still ongoing with regards to goal #4 BPC Plan to continue working on a comprehensive institutional advancement plan.  Still in review is CSM’s Institutional Planning Calendar.

Nothing new has been submitted to the suggestion box for BPC. The allocations to the Colleges for measure G monies were based on the District’s Resource Allocation Model.

Future Agenda Items – Ambrose
Budget review of fund 3
Update on progress of measure G distributions
Proposal for funding of student success in Math

Next meeting
November 15, 2010 at 1:00pm, Building 5, Room 339







Meeting summary prepared by: Jane Wong, Business Services



1

